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e The Drugs of Dependence Unit requires diagnostic confirmation from an AHPRA
registered paediatrician or psychiatrist before granting an authority for the initiation of
stimulant treatment for ADHD.

» General Practitioner (GP) autherity applications generally require specialist initiation
of treatment and writien support from the patient’s psychiatrist or paediatrician to
continue prescribing once the patient is stable .

» [n some circumstances (eg. Regional or remote patients) an authority may be
granted to GPs for initiation of Schedule 8 stimulants if the GP is comfortable to do
so and they have appropriate specialist support.

e When determining if it is appropriate to grant a legal authority, the DDU considers the
views of the applicant prescriber, any available specialist advice, the patient’s history
of access to monitored drugs in ScriptCheckSA and the individual circumstances of
each case (e.g. any history of dependence (including illicit), misuse and/or diversion
of prescribed drugs).

Neon-stimulant medicines, including atomoxetine, guanfacine or clonidine, may be used as
monotherapy or add-on therapy. These medicines are not schedule 8 medicines, and are
therefore not subject to the same additional prescribing and access controls.

Treating prescribers and patients have the following options to appeal an administrative
decision made by the Drugs of Dependence Unit.

s Prescribers may request a Decision Review from the Drugs of Dependence Unit;
and/or may apply for an independent review by the South Australian Civil and
Administrative Tribunal (SACAT).

e Prescribers and patients may make a complaint to the Health and Community
Services Complaints Commissioner.

« Patients can obtain a second opinion about their treatment from another general
practitioner or specialist medical practitioner. Additionally, patients concerned about
the health, conduct or performance of a prescriber should contact the Australian
Health Practitioner Regulation Agency.

A nationally consistent approach is supported in principle, to streamline patient access to
ADHD treatment and to support patients and prescribers when moving between jurisdictions.
It is important any consideration to a national approach recognises there are differing
requirements of each state and territory’s legislation, and the potential resourcing
implications of any changes. It is recommended that this is further consulted on with the
relevant state and territory branches; and that clinical input and a patient focus underpin the
consideration.

The Drugs of Dependence Unit advises there are currently 14,189 active prescribing
authorities for Schedule 8 medicines for ADHD. However, this number does not directly
correlate with patient numbers as there are a small number of instances where a patient will
have two separate authorities (e.g. one authority each for long acting and short acting
treatments).
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| trust this information is of assistance. If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate
to contact , Manager, Policy and Legislation, Office of the Chief Pharmacist at
or . or Manager, Drugs of Dependence

Unit at or

Yours sincerely

Naomi Burgess

Chief Pharmacist

Office of the Chief Pharmacist
Department for Health and Welibeing

(814 123

ce: , Manager, Drugs of Dependence Unit, Department for Health and Wellbeing
, Director Clinical Regulation, Health Protection and Licensing Services, DHW

3OFFICIAL








